
MINUTES OF MEETING OF JUDICIARY & LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE 
June 8, 2011 

KCAB 2ND FLOOR COUNTY BOARD COMMITTEE ROOM 
 
Members Present: William Michel II, Bob Haas, Ronald L. Johnson, Ronald J. 

Frederick, David C. Singer, John Grulich Jr., Abbey McDonald 
YIG, Cole Andrekus YIG 

 
Others Present: Chief Deputy Charles Smith, Capt. Larry Apker, Brent Wiederfeld, 

Cameron Krehbiel, Debra Krehbiel 
 
Meeting Called to Order: 7:05 p.m. by Vice-Chairman Bob Haas 
 
Citizen Comments:    None 
 
Supervisor Comments: Supr. Grulich advised that he has worked security for Country 
Thunder so he would be abstaining from their resolution to avoid any conflict of interest. 
 
Chairman Comments: None 
      
Resolution from the Division of Emergency Management: 

1) FY11 WI Office of Justice Assistance MABAS Base Station Radio Grant 
Motion by:  Singer  Seconded by:  Grulich Approved:  unanimously 
Chief Deputy Smith presented the resolution to accept $17,000 from the State of 

Wisconsin Office of Justice Assistance for the purchase of a Mutual Aid Box Alarm Base Radio.  
The grant requires a 15% hard match that they already have.  This is a replacement for the 
current system that is not capable to be narrow banded and will become obsolete at the end of 
2012.  Beginning 1/1/13, KSD must go to narrow banding as mandated by the Federal 
Government.   
 
Resolutions from the Kenosha County Sheriff’s Department: 

1) Probationary Cabaret License – Remo’s Corner 
Motion by:  Frederick  Seconded by:  Johnson Approved:  unanimously 

 Capt. Apker presented the resolution.  Business was formerly JT’s Fieldhouse and 
Finney’s West.  The premises were found to be in conformity with the Cabaret Ordinance.  He 
recommended approval.  Entertainment planned is Country & Western bands and DJ’s.  
Cameron and Debra Krehbiel from Remo’s attended the meeting. 
 

2) Activity Control License – Country Thunder East, LLC 
Motion by:  Singer  Seconded by:  Johnson Approved:  With Gurlich 
       abstaining; approved by all others 

 Apker reported that the festival will be run the same as last year; campground, 
performers, law enforcement, etc.  A deposit of $110,000 has already been received to cover law 
enforcement, Highway Department, and Health Department.  In the past about $10,000 has been 
refunded.  Brent Wiederfeld, a representative from Country Thunder, attended the meeting. 
 



Any Other Business Allowed by Law: Beginning in July, Judiciary & Law meetings will 
begin at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Meeting Adjourned: 7:15 p.m. on motion by Johnson, seconded by 

Frederick. 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Donna L. DeBree 


